
Biddeford Little League Softball Board Meeting Minutes 

Date: 8/5/25​
Time: 6pm​
Location: Brown Dog  

Attending: Christine M, Sean O, Paul P, Kim L, Randy F, Matt R, Ashley I, Kristen P, Kim C, 
Katie A 

 

Matt motions to approve last meeting’s minutes, Sean 2nds all in favor. 

All star update from coaches:  

Sean for Minors- Great season, tons of support, girls had fun, made it to the championship 
game. 

Randy for Majors- Made it to the championship game undefeated, Loss to Massebesic but they 
were a great team. Great wins against Saco, Wells and then Kennebunk. Kennebunk game one 
to remember. They all worked hard and had a lot of fun. 

Board Vacancies  (All positions are open to anyone every season) Below who wants to 
return/running for position.  

President- Randy Forcier 

Vice President- Vacant 

Secretary- Kristen Perreault 

Treasurer- Christine Morin 

Field Manager- Matt Rossinol 

Equipment Manager- Vacant 

Player Agent- Mike Ramunno 

Canteen Director- Kim Cochran 

League Scheduler- Karen Ramunno 

Sponsorship/Fundraising- Sean O’Keefe 

Randy will send an email out to the community about board positions being open and voting for 
all positions will take place at September’s meeting. 



Vice president taking the clinic role away from responsibility, adding umpire and chief roles to 
Vice President. Clinics will be the responsibility as a board collectively.  

Need to add these changes somewhere in our bylaws that way when new members join they 
aren't surprised by their roles. 

Formal orientation for coaches. Field, Canteen, etc.. Put a binder together, add to the wish list. 

End of season Field Day. Going to wait until the fall. The field is being used and it is nice for the 
banners to be up. Will schedule at the next meeting.  

Treasurer’s Report Christine- $21,252.12 in bank in all accounts will have the breakdown at 
the next meeting. 

Equipment Ashley: Still waiting on some equipment from a couple of people and a lot of 
uniforms were never returned. Need to go through the pod and Kristen said we can store what 
we need to in the baseball equipment room until the canteen is done.  

Randy is going to reach out to all the coaches to remind them we need that stuff back.  

Field:  

Leaving potta potties up since we still have things going on at the field. They have not been 
locked up. Tractor has not been working for a while. The battery is dead but it is a new battery. 
Someone must have left the key on. Kim will have the potta potties removed when summer ball 
is done. Biddeford painting has been paying for the potta potties so we will have to get them a 
check for reimbursement. 

Canteen: 

Could not do a slab because of the grade and the trees near the canteen. A backwall foundation 
had to be done. Getting done the right way. Blu ladder moved so they will not be doing the 
framing. Miter will be doing the framing and Bobby Zuke will be doing the roof. Donavan for 
overhead garage. Will find out when framing will start. The city will dig this fall. Mike McKenny 
Foundations did the foundations.   

Sponsorships: 

Great year for sponsorships. Calendars need to jump on it earlier to get more things on it. 
Calendar sponsorship person, we can pay to have them done. The person buys the prizes and 
puts the calendars together and sends them to us. Cheer does them. Will come back to them at 
another time. 

Wish List: 

Got a lot accomplished with this last year. Would like to keep it going.  



*Add to it would be creating expectations for all positions for people to go to. 

*Maybe fine tune the Bylaws to simplify it. Hard to read. 

*New Score board- Baseball had it donated and sponsors on the score boards.  

*Fencing being fixed around the field 

*Ump equipment for every team. 

Can not have a different website per Little League International 

Upload meeting minutes to the website. Kristen will work on. 

Next Meeting: September, Sunday 7th 6:00pm at Brown Dog Carriers 

 


